MAY 24, 2010 MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 1900 HRS by Commander Foote. The following members were present:

Oliver Chase District Commander

Bruce Irving

John Harvey

Tom Hughes

Richard Felkey

Remie Van Paepeghem

Pat Oatman

Howard White

Rick Lane

Brad Spencer

Rick Beery

Randall Erickson

Howard Wallace

Michael Polk

Ike Mortensen

Douglas Foote

David Freeman

John McEvoy Guest

Installation of Post Officers was conducted by District Commander Chase as follows:

Commander
Douglas Foote


Vice Commander
Bruce Irving

Adjutant
David Freeman

Service Officer
Richard Beery

Sgt at Arms
Brad Spencer

Commander Foote reported that the minutes for last moth's meeting are on the Post Website. A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes as posted. The vote was unanimous in favor.

Service Officer Report

Rick Beery reported that as of last Friday , a multi year fix of Tri Care is to be voted on in the house this week to close a loop hole in that would amount to a 20% cut in funding. It would prevent those cuts through 2013. In that same bill it would include funding for 2 years to phase in concurrent receipts for medical retirees. The House Armed Services Committee authorized a 1.9 percent pay raise. It would prohibit Tri Care fee hikes and allow for children up to age 26 to be covered. There is a Senate bill which will provide job training and apprentice programs under the GI Bill. In another bill, there will be a one stop site at the Small Business Administration to help Vets start business.

Adjutant's Report

The Syringa Bank account presently contains $250.74.

Chaplain's Report

Paul Paxton is not doing well. Tom Hughes' son Jeff is getting better.

The District Commander said that the Post membership for the year is outstanding. He said we need to focus on nominations for awards for some in the community, like Police Officer of the year or Paramedic of the year..

Commander Foote reminded the members that the State convention will be in Post Falls on July 9th through 11th. He advised that the July meeting will be at David Freeman's house, along with a pot luck barbeque. He said Post members need to meet on Friday May 28th at 0930 HRS at the Middleton Cemetery to put flags on Veteran's graves. The Commander said that the District picnic will be in Marsing on the last Saturday in July. The Middleton July 4th parade will be on Saturday July 3 this year, with the same parade route as last year. The fireworks will be on July 4th. The Post will be providing security for that function. The Commander said the meeting with Repreentative Walt Minnick at the Meridian Post went well.

Ike Mortensen inquired as to information regarding the Middleton Fire bond on the upcoming ballot. David Freeman advised that he has a copy of a letter related to the bond, and will provide it to the Commander for placement on the Post website.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 1952 HRS.

Respectfully submitted.

David Freeman

Adjutant

The next meeting will be on June 28 at the Sunrise Cafe in Middleton.
